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Local Business Owner and Lebanon City Council Member  
Appointed to Warren County Park Board 

  
The Warren County Park District is proud to announce the appointment of Wendy 
Monroe, co-owner of 22Three, Inc. and Lebanon City Councilmember, to its governing, 
three-member Board of Commissioners. Mrs. Monroe was sworn in as Park 
Commissioner on September 21, 2021 by Warren County Probate Court Judge Joe Kirby.  
Mrs. Monroe will fulfill the remainder of the three-year term left vacant by the recent 
passing of long-term Park Commissioner Fred Bay. 
  
“After a thoughtful and extensive search, we are elated by Judge Kirby’s appointment of 
Wendy to the Park Board,” Board President Jeff Blazey said. “Besides being 
extraordinarily well-qualified in her own right as a prominent community member and 
business owner, we’re proud to have Mrs. Monroe serve as our first female Park 
Commissioner in our Park District’s over 50-year history.” 
  
Mrs. Monroe currently serves on Lebanon City Council, but is not seeking reelection on 
the November ballot due to her upcoming move to Turtlecreek Township. “While I’m 
certainly sad to see my time on Lebanon Council coming to an end,” said Mrs. Monroe, 
“serving on the Park Board opens up a whole new chapter in my life and allows me to 
remain closely involved with the community I love. I look forward to serving not just the 
residents of Lebanon, but all Warren Countians through my active involvement on the 
Park Board for many years to come.” 
  
With an annual operating budget of around $1.8 million, the Warren County Park District 
owns and operates 19 park properties on over 1,700 acres. More information on the Park 
District and opportunities to get involved are available at: 
https://www.co.warren.oh.us/parks 
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